
 

Police Advisory Committee Meeting 
March 20, 2019 

 
Present: Mike Trevis, Chris Egnozzi, Francisco Esqueda, Gary Robertson, Erick 

Mendoza, Philip Mariano, Josh Casper, Nina Wong, Christina Kato 
 
Meeting was called to order at 2:36 pm. 
 
The minutes from the February 20, 2019 meeting were approved as written. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
First Four Weeks of School Stats 
The total number of 911 calls we had, which included any made by accident, was 543.  All 
other call stats are as follows:  
 

 El Camino College Compton College 

Calls for Service 471 220 
Self-Initiated Activity 
(calls/observations) 

1,214 417 

Reports Taken 39 15 

Arrests 3 0 

Cadet Calls (shuttle, door locks) 948 19 

Cadet Observations 322 n/a 

  
Bottom line is we are very busy.  We are a city disguised as a college. 
 
Chief mentioned a theft which occurred in a construction area off Crenshaw a couple of 
weeks ago.  We obtained a license plate which showed the vehicle belonged to another 
construction company who is saying it was stolen. 
 
Clery Act Presentation 
Nina distributed handouts and gave a presentation on the Clery Act explaining its history, 
what it’s about and how it affects us as a community college.  
 
ROUND TABLE   
 
Francisco Esqueda 
Due to the light staffing levels we have, especially at night, he is adjusting his schedule to 
work until at least 1:00 am.  He would also like to advise the committee that he plans to be 
on campus and more visible so there’s no need to panic if you see him walking around at 
odd hours.   
 
Gary Robertson 
In an effort to increase our customer service, it’s key that we have a student rep for input. 
We may have our statistics but it’s the committee’s input on problems we don’t see or 
aren’t reported that are also important.   
 
Faculty has been doing a lot over the past two semesters trying to handle students with 
serious mental health issues.  Dr. Gold hosted a meeting during staff development day and 



 

had speakers who discussed what we can provide to faculty in dealing with disruptive 
behavior, mental health issues and the two combined.   
 
Per the Clery Act, faculty members are considered to be non-CSAs which doesn’t make 
much sense since they are the ones in direct contact with students.  Someday we may 
consider volunteers who would like to do training on their own.  Same goes for night staff 
as they are our primary eyes and ears at night.     
 
Chris Egnozzi      
Facilities has purchased a scarifier (cement grinder) so they can be more proactive with 
repairing the uneven pavement on campus.  Their grounds people have been trained by 
the manufacturer so we no longer have to wait months for it to be fixed.  Uneven pavement 
areas will be spray painted.  The scarifier costs less than calling someone out to fix it.   
 
Scheduling has been a challenge and since it’s loud and creates dust, they’re trying to find 
the right time to do it.  Hopefully, after graduation when there are less students.  If officers 
see any areas which need attention, please let them know.  The minimum standard that 
we are held accountable for is 1”. 
 
Christina Kato      
We were supposed to discuss at this meeting how often we wanted to meet.  The 
committee agreed to meet quarterly, as scheduled, but can meet sooner if anything comes 
up.  
 
Next meeting will be on June 19th.   
  
Meeting adjourned at 3:14 pm 
 
   
    
 
 
 


